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Next Meeting:

Wednesday 7 July'06     at 6:00 for BBQ, 7:00 meeting


Congratulations are in order for Cecil Cutting.

He is now a member of an elite club; having built and flown his recently completed Kit-Fox Light.

First flight was at Creswell at 6:30 in the morning on 20 June '06.

He said:" It performs as advertised, & is really quick on the controls."


(He now qualifies for a "Builder's Patch".)

When will he let his wife fly (she is also a pilot).

Minutes of meeting  (2 June '06)
June 7th, 2006 Meeting

The meeting started with a pizza/lasagna party provided by Figero's Pizza owner and member Ben Hallert. It was great! Very much like Izzy's pizza. Visit his store and try one or two yourself!

The first order of business was a self-introduction where the mic was passed and the members and guests took turns introducing themselves. New members and guests included Phil Groshong, Wayne Echertson (Rans S-14), Tom Cunningham, Mike Tracey (292 Member and guest of Gary Ludeke) and John Taylor (guest of Don Bower) Welcome to you all! Meeting called to order at 7:10 PM by President Bruce Curtis with VP Dave Peterson and Sec./Tres. Randy Stout present. 39 members and guests

Michael Narkin took the floor and asked to speak about the need for independent A+P mechanics being able to work at KEUG without the restrictions now in place. It appears that there have been rules made by the airport that conflict with FAR's regarding this important service. New member Phil Groshong has been part of this disagreement is his capacity as GA manager at the airport, so hopefully we will discuss the matter at the next meeting and can resolve this dispute to everyone's satisfaction.

Randy Stout noted that dues have still not been paid for 2006 for a few members. They are due from every member in the first quarter of the year. You can't find a better way to spend $25. Bring it in or send it to EAA Chapter 31 at 1315 Inglewood Ave., Eugene, OR 97401 Thanks to all who have paid to date! 

Dave Peterson asked anyone who has an item for sale or wants to have something listed on our web site to email him at eaa31@msn.com. He is also heading up the effort to have a Chapter 31 Fly -In September 8th and 9th, and would still like an idea contest for a theme. He has delivered a letter to Shelly expressing our intent to hold the event, and spoken with Headquarters about insurance etc. He also reminded everyone that the breakfast will be on the 10th of June this month.

Ben Hallert gave a quick web cam report. Seems that the signal from the FBO is so weak that we can't make our connection work. A motion to spend up to $300 per year for DSL for the clubhouse was moved by Daniel Cathey and seconded by John Kuehl. Passed unanimously. Ben will look into the service and see if we can get it for this amount.

President and newsletter editor Bruce Curtis asked if anyone would be so kind as to assume editor duties for the newsletter. He will be happy (?) to send them out, but needs someone to compile it and get it ready for printing. Phil Writer rose to the occasion and said he would give it a shot. Send him articles, items for sale etc. to eaa31@msn.com.

Phil Writer took the job!    Thanks Phil! His E-mail address is: philwriter@msn.com

Phil Groshong then spoke about the Northwest Fly Fest to be held at KEUG on September 23rd and 24th. He suggested that the club could have a booth and possibility host a pancake breakfast. He had to leave before much discussion occurred, but we will discuss it at the next meeting. Past President Brent Burgess was able to purchase some additional chairs and tables recently. 

Thanks Brent!

The possibility of having a fuel island/tanker/something at the clubhouse has been ruled out due to various conflicts with regulations and the city council airport committee. A show of hands indicated that almost half the club would buy auto fuel from the FBO should they decide to change one tank from Jet A to auto fuel and sell it at a significantly lower price than 80/87. Shelly??

Daniel Cathey mentioned that the OACAC Oregon Air Tour and annual meeting will be at Cottage Grove this year on July 15th. Some of the stops on the tour will be Florence, Gold Beach, Hoopa Indian reservation, Yreka (Blue goose train).

Gary Ludeke noted that the McMinnville fly in this year will be June 25th 

Ken Schmidt gave a report on the progress on the Ercoupe that the club is restoring. The wings are mostly done at this point. Work will progress as people step forward. 

New member and new to the area J. Thorpe has written a note asking for a hangar mate for him and his homebuilt Great Lakes. Suggested a 30 ft. wing span or less. He will be at Creswell by the end of the year. You can reach him at 858-229-7006

Dave Kenyon sent a nice article about the origin of the Portland Aviation Breakfast Club. I will have it available for next meeting. Of interest to me was the F-Liar Story Contest each month. The winner receives a certificate, and the members hear some great stories, some of which were true. Thanks Dave! Glad you a feeling better!

Entertainment for the evening consisted of everyone helping on the Ercoupe and much discussion regarding the A+P problem and hangar lease issues at KEUG. 

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:23PM

Respectfully submitted,

Randy Stout, Secretary/Treasurer

                                                       EDITORIAL

                                                    By 

                                             The editor

Is restricting all work done on aircraft to the on airport fixed based operators, at Eugene airport, a form of restraint of trade? Or is it a violation of federal law, required by airports which receive federal funding?

Did you know that FAA Advisory Circular Nbr 150/5190-5 (Minimum Standards for commercial aeronautical activities) states:

"Grant obligations involve several distinct requirements. Most important is that the airport and its facilities must be available for public use. The terms imposed on those who use the airport and its services must be reasonable and applied without unjust discrimination, whether by the owner or by a licensee or tenant who has been granted airport management rights to offer services or commodities normally required at the airport." 

This means that it is a violation of Federal Law to restrict the use of  private contractors (Mechanics) on any airport which receives federal funding. It should be pointed out that if anyone has a problem they can get a court order to restrain the management & can also receive damages!

PLW
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